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SUNDERLAND STROLLERS RUNNING CLUB

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
7 SEPTEMBER 2016

8:30PM – DITCHBURN ROOM, ASHBROOKE SPORTS CLUB

MINUTES
	Item
	
	Action

	
	Secretary's Note:  The meeting was attended by 56 Strollers.
	

	1
	Opening Remarks

The Club President, Phil Tweddell opened the AGM by thanking those attending.  He thanked the Management Committee and all others who had helped the Club for everything they had done to uphold the great traditions of the Club.

He was delighted with the progress of the Club and while no longer a runner he still felt very much part of the Club.


	

	2


	Minutes of the Last Annual General Meeting

The minutes of the last AGM had been circulated prior to the meeting and were accepted as a true record.
	 

	3
	Apologies

The Club Secretary had received apologies for absence from 4 Strollers.
	

	4
	Chairman's Report

The Club Chairman, Phil Watson also thanked all attending and drew particular attention to efforts of certain individuals in their support of the Club.  He welcomed Gary Hargrave who had stepped in as the new Treasurer replacing Graeme Claezy.  He thanked Graeme for all of his hard work and was delighted that he would continue to be involved as Gary's Deputy.

The Chairman also thanked Michael Crozier, Richard Wilson and Lesley Watson who were stepping down from the Committee.

Outside of the Committee the Chairman thanked Dave Dixon for continuing to organise the 100 Club plus Karen & Jenna Maynard for the hugely successful Christmas Function (which they would be organising again this year).  He also thanked Mick Armstrong for his leadership of both the Friday Barnes Run and also the Penshaw Hill sessions.

He thanked all those who had helped with Pier to Pier 2016 and reminded all present that this is an essential element of support to the Club finances.

The Chairman highlighted some highlights of the past year first and foremost being Aly Dixon's achievement of representing GB&NI at the Rio Olympics.  He drew attention to the significant fund-raising efforts of Tony Allen with his Run Every Day December and the Run to Rio.  Along with other Club activities it was estimated that the total donated to charity exceeded £11000, he was also aware that many Strollers had also raised further monies for a wide range of charities.  He congratulated Ash Bennett for her 3rd Lady placing in the Lakeland 100, Lyne Valentine for winning almost everytime she participated along with Bill Kirk and Sue Tate.  The year had also seen the breaking of the 20-year old Stroller Men's Marathon record by Andrew Forbes at Manchester.

Finally he noted the sad departure of 2 Strollers; Adnan Khan, who is one of the few people to have completed the Bob Graham, Ramsay and Paddy Buckley Rounds, has headed back to Pakistan while Jill Cadwgan had relocated to London but remained a Stroller.


	

	5
	Treasurers Report

The Club Treasurer, Gary Hargrave, presented the Club financial statements for the year ending 28 February 2016.  He noted that the Club had achieved a surplus of approximately £6000.  This was entirely due to the success of the Pier to Pier Race.  There were no questions from the members present.

A copy of the financial statements is attached to these minutes.


	

	6
	Election of Officers

There had been no nominations for the Club Officers and all 3 had agreed to remain in post; they were each duly Proposed and Seconded:

Chairman – Phil Watson – Proposed Phil Outram





Seconded Terry Topping

Treasurer – Gary Hargrave – Proposed Pete Myerscough





Seconded Terry Topping

Secretary – Harry Harrison – Proposed John New





Seconded Terry Topping

The Club Committee positions were confirmed as:


Deputy Treasurer – Graeme Claezy


Deputy Secretary – Bill Kirk


Race Secretary / Men's Manager – Malcolm Cox


Deputy Race Secretary – Terry Topping


Men's Captain – Michael Dixon


Ladies Captain – VACANT


Ladies Manager – VACANT


Coach - VACANT


Membership Secretary – Gary Hargrave


Kit Manager – Jill Connolly


Timing Equipment Officer - VACANT


Press Officer – Tricia O'Neill


Webmaster – Mike Hobson


Beginners – Julie Cook


Transport – Terry Topping
	Club Sec 

	7
	Clarification of London Marathon Ballot Rules

The Chairman advised that the Committee felt that clarification regarding the London Marathon Ballot was required. They had decided that successful candidates were not allowed to be entered for the ballot in the year following their participation. Additionally, individuals must have been a Stroller at the time of entry into the race to be eligible for entry into the ballot.  

This clarification was accepted by the meeting.
	Race Secretary

	8
	Honorary Members 

The President introduced 3 new honorary members of the Club; Michael Crozier, John Woodward and Bob Blair.  Each had played a significant role in the development and activities of the Club over many years and it was appropriate that this service was recognised.  
	Club Sec 

	9
	Closing Remarks

The President closed the meeting by thanking all Strollers for maintaining the spirit and ethos of the Club.  He wished everyone well for a successful year ahead.

The meeting closed at 9:15pm.


	


A G HARRISON

Club Secretary

Sunderland Strollers

8 Sep 2016

